
Elijah Bullard, Site Supervisor 

ebullard@carmelclayparks.com | 317.258.8266 

Carmel ESE would like to thank John Adamson, from 

Adamson Karate, for the wonderful enrichment special 

he put together here at Carmel Elementary. It has been  

a while since Carmel has had enough interest to 

actually run a special class. We were ecstaƟc to have a 

10 week karate class that the kids were so enthusiasƟc 

about. We have heard a lot of posiƟve feed back from 

parents. We are hopeful to have the same kind of 

interest for the opportuniƟes that are coming next 

semester. 

Gobble Gobble Birthdays 

Graham Cecil, Assistant Site Supervisor 

Carmel ESE staff would like to wish all the November 

Birthdays a happy special day. We had the pleasure of 

celebraƟng their special day with 14 kiddos. We even 

had two birthdays (Sawyer Graham and Clarisa 

Herascu) fall on Thanksgiving. We are sƟll unsure if the 

food comas were either from all the turkey or the 

birthday cake. 

 

Happy Birthday: 

Mary Bassler, Olivia ConƟ, Andrew Dildine, Sawyer 

Graham, CharloƩe Hawn, Annabelle Henderson, Clarisa Herascu, Taylor Holcomb, Esther Jones, 

Cooper Ley, Arielle Morgan, Parker Newman, Yeriel Uscanga‐Rivera, and Landon WaƩs.  

Adamson Karate 

Graham Cecil, Assistant Site Supervisor 


